    Minutes of the Downfield Parent Partnership meeting

	Date:  21.01.19
	Time:      18.00hrs
	Location:        Downfield Primary School
	2018-19 Meeting number: 4

	Present
	John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair), Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk), Karen Emmett, Nikki McNeil, Fiona Ballie, Carla DeSilva

	Apologies
	 Vickie Anderson-McGuinness, Louise Buist (Treasurer), Stuart Johnston, Estelle Coulthard, Natalie Sturrock, Vikki Reilly, Irene Oswald, Andria Hovell


	No
	Item
	Discussion
	Responsibility/ Action

	2
	Minutes of 
previous Meeting -

Matters arising.

Approval.
	Matters arising
Communication Sub Group – A letter went out in bags (21.01.19) asking for volunteers for this group.  This group will look at the School App and see if there is a need for it.

Newsletter – This is ready to go out.  Free school meals has been highlighted.  The school would like families to apply for them. Even if they don’t want the meal, the more free school meals families are entitled to, the more Pupil Equity Fund money the school will get.

Kit McGrath Education – This is ongoing.
Kinship Works Dundee – The meeting with Nicky McCrimmond

	

	3
	Christmas Fair Report
	Another very successful Christmas Fair was organised by DPP.  £1645.79 was taken in, with £1177.37 profit being made.
	

	4
	Valentine’s/Feb Disco
	The discos will take place on Wednesday 13th Feb. The DJ is booked, and the following times agreed:
P1-3, 6 - 7pm

P4-7, 7.15pm - 8.15pm

A flyer for Facebook has been created.
	Karen to add this to the newsletter.

	5
	P7 Leavers
	Ms DeSilva had a meeting with both P7 classes and the following was discussed.
Hoodies – The majority of P7 pupils would like them, and they are very keen to do fundraising.  For example, car washing, cake baking etc. It was agreed they would get, from DPP, the cost of a leavers t-shirt and the pupils would fundraise the rest.

End of School Celebration – The pupils are thinking up a theme for this evening.  It would be a red carpet event.  They would like to organise a buffet and play their own music.  The proposed date is Monday 24th June from 5pm – 7pm, with parents joining in later.
Dalguise – The school has decided not to fundraise this year, instead they are offering financial support to targeted families.

Activities for children who are not going to Dalguise – This is still to be decided.
	Nikki is happy to help with the baking.

Karen to ask cluster HTs which companies they use for hoodies.

	6
	Parent Event and Sharing the Learning Event
	The Sharing the Learning event is going to take place at the end of term, and will cover Mindfulness.  There will also be a Parent Information event on nurture to explain Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACEs) and Trauma-Informed practices.  The pupils are keen to be involved in this event as they understand why the school has nurture groups.  It was suggested adding this onto the end of a DPP meeting and to include it into the P1 Induction evening.

	

	7
	Outdoor Spaces
	This is ongoing.  There are difficulties going through Property and Procurement, but it is slowly heading in the right direction.  Karen showed everyone examples of the play equipment which will eventually be installed in the school’s outdoor spaces.  Jake Pratt is willing to give the school outposts the banking.  

	John to organise a date.

	8
	AOB
	 Bikeability Equipment – Mr Johnston has asked DPP for £300 towards bikeability equipment.  This had already been agreed.
Rep Buses – Karen will confirm with DPP how much buses to the Rep cost for the whole school.
DONM : Monday 18th March @ 6pm
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